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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Famil ies ,

St.  Mary's is a dynamic Catholic community of empowered learners engaging
justly in the world.

End of Term 2
Another term has come to an end and I
wish to thank our students, parents and
staff for their dedication and hard work in
this first Semester. In Term Two we
celebrated and participated in the Year 6
Camp, Cross Country, ANZAC Day prayer
service, assemblies, Introduction to the
MACS Vision for Instruction, Prep 2025
Information Evening, School Photos,
Working Bees, Mother’s Day Stall, Women’s
Mass and luncheon, NAPLAN, First Eucharist
Masses, Reconciliation Week, school tours,
Interschool sports, Eucharist Faith Night,
Italian day, Science Week, Winter Woolies
and Parent Teacher Child Conversations, in
addition to all the other learning that
occurs on a daily basis. I hope everyone
enjoys the break and we look forward to
another rewarding term.

Confirmation
Last Tuesday the Year 6 students travelled
by train to the MacKillop Heritage Centre in
East Melbourne for their Confirmation
Reflection Day. The students learnt about
the history relating to St Mary MacKillop,
they completed activities about the gifts
and fruits of the Spirit and toured the Fitzroy
Gardens. Their feedback has been
extremely positive about the Reflection day.
Please pray for these students and their
families at this important time in their faith
journey.

Parents Association
The Parent’s Association still needs a Deputy
President to support the ongoing important work
of building community and raising funds for our
school. These funds directly benefit your children.
Please consider supporting the PA committee as
it is a wonderful way to make new friends. Thank
you to the families who have agreed to take a
box of Chocolates to sell to raise funds for the
school basketball court.

Final 2023 Community Fair Update
In March this year all expenses and income for
the School Fair was finalised and we are now
able to share the results. Thank you to Helen K for
her amazing work compiling all of the
information. I also thank Rochelle M our Finance
Manager for her additional work around the Fair
expenditure and profit. The Fair Expenses were
$39,529.82 and the earnings were $56,670.35. The
profit was $17,140.53 shared equally between the
Parish and the School. Thank you to Erin M and all
volunteers who helped create a day of
community and fun for St Mary's. If anyone is
interested in creating a Fair Committee for 2025
please contact me. It takes time and a great deal
of planning.

Review 2024
MACS have advised us that our Review is
scheduled for the end of Term 3. Mark Workman
who visited last Wednesday is our external
reviewer. He outlined the process and the dates
for VRQA and the Child Safe Standards as well as
the structure of the focus groups including
meeting with parents, students and staff on
Thursday 19th September. I am delighted that the
Review is taking place this year as I believe it is
incredibly important to set to work on our
priorities for the next four years.

Reports
The portal through Compass hosting Semester
One Reports will be opened to parents and
carers on Friday 21st June.



Parent/Teacher/Child Conversations and Goal
Setting
As you are aware Parent Teacher Child
Conversations will take place on June 25th from
3.25pm until 4.25pm and Thursday 27th June
from 8.30am until 4:30pm. Due to the EBA and St
Mary's being such a large school, we are unable
to expect teachers to complete the meetings out
of hours. We have also offered a hybrid model to
try and accommodate families wherever
possible. Please contact me if the times offered
are unsuitable for you and other arrangements
will be made. It is an expectation and crucial that
all students have the opportunity to discuss their
learning and their learning goals with parents or
carers.
Camp Australia will be open on Thursday for any
child who requires this service. 

School Closure Day July 15 & 16th
We are very excited to begin our Review process
with all Staff and the MACS Senior Manager
Leadership, Learning Consultants and RE
Consultants on July 15th and 16th. The staff will be
scrutinising evidence to accurately assess our
growth as a school throughout the last four years
the information gathered will support the areas
we prioritise for the next four years.
Dangerous Behaviours at Grimshaw Street Crossing
Once again I implore parents to speak to their children about safety at major road crossings
such as Grimshaw St. Crossing etiquette is to wait behind the marked line. Wait until the whistle
is blown. Walk up to the crossing. Walk across when safely signalled to do so. Some of our
students are racing across the road which is extremely dangerous. Please respect the wonderful
crossing supervisors who are trying to keep everyone safe!

On another note, please remember that drivers DO NOT exit their vehicles at the Admin Kiss and
Drop Area.
            
School Policies
One of our initiatives is to provide our families with updated policies. Every Candela I will add
updated policies to my Principal News and I ask that you take the time to read these. As some
students continue to flout our Student Dress Code I have left this policy in for Parents to read and
to support our approach.  Please read the Attendance Policy 2024.

https://www.smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Attendance-Policy.pdf


Prayers for Staff
Please keep Ana (RE Leader) in your prayers. Sending her love, courage and strength.

Please also keep Laura (Literacy Leader) in your prayers as well, as we send her our love too.
She is still too unwell to return to St Mary’s

Prayers are asked for Sandy (Pastoral Associate) as she will be having a back operation this
week.  We pray for a successful operation and a speedy recovery.

I will be on leave next week. Laurina and Belinda will be in charge in my absence. 
Wishing everyone a safe and happy holiday away from the Winter chills.

Marisa Matthys
Principal



Term Dates 2024Term Dates 2024
Term 2 Finishes on the

28 June students
released at 12:30pm,

Camp Australia will be
open & crossing guards

will be present. 

Term 3 
17 July - 20 September

Term 4
7 October - 17 December



School Closure
Dates

School Closure
Dates

27 June P/T/C
15 & 16 July
4-November
25-November
17-December



AssembliesAssemblies
29-July

26-August
9-September
21-October
11-November
9-December

Working Bee’sWorking Bee’s
27-July

7-September
19-October



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
Prep M

Prep S

Prep K

1MH

1ZB

1G

2V

2M

2R

3P

3L

4V

Reuben
For the effort you are putting into writing. You listen
carefully to feedback and we are proud of your focus
and hard work. Keep it up!

Henry N
For demonstrating improvement with your listening skills
and remaining focused on the task. Well done Henry!

Max B
For showing more independence when entering the
classroom and for completing work independently.
Fantastic effort Max!

Alex G 
For always being respectful and following teacher
instructions the first time. Keep up the fantastic work!

Amirah K 
For always showing wonderful whole body listening and
engagement in your learning. Keep up the wonderful work!

Celia W
For always trying your hardest to stay focused on your
tasks. You are doing a wonderful job Celia, keep it up!

Bella J
For confidently sharing your thoughts and opinions about
the books you are loving during Book Chat. It’s great to hear
your loud and proud voice! 

Jackson B
For your engagement during the whole class learning. Your
choral responses and whiteboard work has been
outstanding!

David H
For always eagerly sharing your ideas and stories with the
class. Well done David!

Neive V
For your amazing work during Reader’s Theatre this week. 

Ariya S
For challenging yourself in mathematics and giving your
best effort in everything you do. Keep it up Ariya!

Indi P
For being a kind and respectful member of our classroom.
You always make sure to include everyone around you and
help anyone in need. Keep it up Indi!

Aleisha M
For demonstrating resilience and determination in and out of
the classroom. I am extremely proud of you Aleisha. Well done
and keep being a superstar! 

Elyse H
For working really hard on your behaviour and attitude
towards learning. You are making such great progress
towards achieving your personal learning goals. Well done.

Orlando
For demonstrating respectful listening to others and always
trying your best to complete learning tasks to the best of
your ability. Keep it up!

James O
For always showing exceptional listening skills. You
always follow instructions the first time. You are a great
role model James!

Luca J
For being a great friend in the playground by including
others in your games. Well done on playing respectfully and
safely. Keep it up Luca!

Alexander N
For sharing your great ideas and thoughts in our class
discussions. Keep it up Alexander, you are doing a great
job!

Nathan A
For always dedicating yourself to your learning and
completing all learning tasks with enthusiasm. 

Amelia A
For always being willing to have a go with your writing.
You have really impressed me this term with your
amazing writing.

Louie S
You consistently display behaviour to show you are ready to
learn. Well done on completing some wonderful writing over
the last few weeks - recalling so many heart words and using
them in your writing. Fantastic Louie!

Mason B
For showing an improvement in your listening skills and
completion of tasks. Well done!

Tommy
For the effort and enthusiasm you put into the creation
of your musical instrument. We are so proud of your
hard work!

Joseph B
For all of your amazing contributions in our class
discussions. Fantastic work Joseph!

3F
Hugo C 
For listening and participating in classroom discussions.
Keep up the great work! 

Kate W-T
For challenging yourself in mathematics and for being
resilient in your efforts. Keep up the great work! 



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
4C

4B

5R

5OB

6W

6PG

6L

Visual Art

Sofia T
For consistently demonstrating respect, following
instructions and working to your full potential. Your work
ethic does not go unnoticed. Well done, Sofia!

Thomas S
For always being a respectful member of the classroom and
sharing your wonderful ideas throughout our class discussion.
Thank you for also assisting your classmates when needed.
Keep it up!

Pippa T
For always being so confident to read to the class and
always ensuring you are completing your work correctly.
Well done for always trying your best Pippa. Keep it up!

Aleisha M
For demonstrating resilience and determination in and
out of the classroom. I am extremely proud of you
Aleisha. Well done and keep being a superstar! 

Elyse H
For working really hard on your behaviour and attitude
towards learning. You are making such great progress
towards achieving your personal learning goals. Well done.

Ashleigh M
For being a kind and caring friend to others. Thank you for
looking after your classmates and helping out wherever you
can. Keep it up, Ashleigh!

Jack M 
For your dedicated approach to learning. You have been
working hard and have shown great resilience when faced
with challenging tasks. Keep up your wonderful work Jack!

Kiara DL
For striving to do your best with all learning tasks and taking
on feedback with a positive mindset to move forward with
your learning. 

Charlotte S
For always being a respectful member of our classroom and
modelling to others how they too can be respectful, responsible
and safe in the classroom. Thank you for always being attentive
and responsible at all times. Well done!

Alexander S
For your respectful attitude that you present both inside and
outside the classroom. You are an attentive student who
works hard. 

5S
Cara S
For your positive interactions with peers and teachers.
Cara, you have shown how you can be a responsible
learner by communicating responsibly and respectfully.

Will S
For your kindness and positivity. You interact well with your
peers and take on feedback respectfully when being
redirected to a task. Well-done!

Science and
Digital Tech.

All St Mary’s Students
For your enthusiasm and engagement during Science and Digital Technology lessons this Semester. It has been inspiring to see
you all grow as budding young Scientists. Together as a team, we have investigated, discovered, experimented and explored, the
wonders of our World and I hope that you’ll continue to work hard in Semester 2. Keep up the amazing work everyone!! SHINE
bright!!

Layla H
For your engaging participation during our Confirmation
Retreat Day. Great effort, Layla!

Grace L
For your wonderful participation during our Confirmation
Retreat. Keep it up!

Hudson A
For your thoughtful response during our Confirmation
Retreat. Great work.

Noah T 
For working hard to complete all of your learning tasks
and asking clarifying questions when you're not sure.
Keep it up Noah!

Ivy K
For your respectful interactions with your peers and adults.
You have been working hard to learn about positive
behaviour and how to make positive choices inside and
outside of the classroom. Keep up the great work! 

Italian
Harry, Jack & Caleb from 5R
For performing well in the workshop and completing all the work successfully. Bravi Ragazzi!

Leo N 
For working hard to complete all learning tasks and
trying your very best. Well done Leo!



These are our PBL
Student Champions!





Strictly no mobile devices or smart watches allowed.Strictly no mobile devices or smart watches allowed.



ALL LIBRARY
BOOKS DUE

FRIDAY, 21ST JUNE

Have you seen
this

hedgehog?

Have you seen
this

hedgehog?
“I had a gorgeous

hedgehog with black top
hat, similar to this one

pictured. It appears that
someone liked it sooo

much they have taken it.
We’re asking families to
check their child's bags

and to return this
creature to the library if
it's found. It sat on top of

the circulation desk.”



Out of this 
world fun!

SCIENCE WEEK
Science at St Mary’s
This Term each year level has focussed on Science/Design technologies during their Inquiry learning, this term. It is
wonderful to see how creative and innovative our students are and the multitude of ideas they have. From solving
fairytale problems to creating ecosystems and musical instruments, our students are willing to take on the
challenge and Soar with the SPIRIT through their learning. 

We’re going on a bug hunt:
On Monday, 13 Bugs were placed around the Piazza for students to find.
Although a few bugs ran away by the end of the day, our students
enjoyed locating and discussing the similarities and differences between
bug species. 

Science Week at St Mary’s
This week we are celebrating Science Week. Our students have been
exploring, investigating and experimenting during our Science
lessons. Creating chemical reactions, building atoms, looking for
germs, analysing fingerprints and using digital microscopes are only
some of the amazing things that we are doing this week in Science
and Digital Technology.



Thank you for a great Term 2



Please note ALL Forms (both paper and
online) are due by 25-June-2024.

 
This is an OPTIONAL program. If you do not

wish for your child to participate, simply
disregard.



EXPRESSION OF
INTEREST TO PLAY

120

100

80

60

40

20

0

students111
EOI

2023 2024

Girls
24.3%

Boys
75.7%

 INCREASE
33%

20
24

~20 PLAYERS INVITED TO REPRESENT VICTORIA

M a r i s a  M a t t h y s ,  F e r g a l  O ’ R e i l l y ,  P a r e n t s  /  C a r e r s  &  A u s t r a l i a n  F u t s a l  A s s o c i a t i o n  f o r  y o u r  s u p p o r t !
in the National School Futsal Championships! 

FUTSAL
CLINIC
22ND
APRIL 

parent helpers10

students105

 St Mary’s staff member1
Australian Futsal Association

representatives
2

“ I  w a s  r e a l l y  h a p p y  a n d
s u p r i s e d  I  w a s  c h o s e n ”

- F i n n  3 L

SCHOOL
FUTSAL TITLES

1ST & 27TH
MAY

 players66

teams

 games

goals scored

Girls
25.8%

Boys
74.2%

8
35
63

“It’s a great opportunity
for the kids”
-Shannon S

3
9  parent / grandparent helpers

St Mary’s staff members

champion teams3

“It was a huge
success”

-Mr O



In one of our St.Mary’s Enrichment groups we have
been exploring SPINTRONICS. This involves

students working cooperatively to build
mechanical circuits to solve puzzles. 

SpintronicsSpintronics

Thomas S.
I observed that we needed to work together as a team to figure out how to make the resistors go

clockwise and anticlockwise. We did Challenge number 4 and it was hard. Some of the challenges we
faced were figuring out how to make the resistors go different ways. 

Cohen S.
Today I observed that in order to make the resistors turn anti-clockwise and counter-clockwise we had

to put two resistors on the outside of where we were going to put the chain link.Our challenge was to
work out  where the resistors should be placed. The diagram helped to give us a rough idea of where

everything should be placed. 

Jack R.
We explored Challenge 4. At first the resistors were going the same way but then they were going

different ways. We used the hints on the Challenge board to help us complete this challenge as it was
hard to do!

James C. 
I saw one chain going around the whole of the resistor and the other one only had one chain on one

half. We eventually solved the challenge.

Hudson B. W. 
I noticed that one resistor was turning clockwise and the other one was turning counter-clockwise.
Some of the challenges we faced at first involved chains falling off the resistors. We solved this by

putting the second resistor closer in , so that it stayed in the correct position. 



The Long Walk
On the 6th of June, our St Mary's Year Six students set off to Loyola College. The Long Walk

has been a part of St Marys for years and we wanted this year to be the most powerful,
making the message loud and clear.  The point of The Long Walk is to follow the steps of

Michael Long, by fighting for the rights of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.
Whilst at Loyola Eddie Betts, past Carlton and Adelaide AFL player came to speak to us
about his struggles and life in the AFL and how racism affected him. A message we got

from Eddie Betts was to be strong and don't let other people bring you down and the
effects of racism can impact others a lot, as he is still affected to this day. As we were

walking others were supporting us by honking and when people disagreed we still stayed
strong. 

Eddie Betts Quoted: “Make the the uncomfortable, comfortable”
This quote was important to us because it's important to be mindful of others, you need to

care about others, everyone should feel welcome, no matter who they are or their
background. 

By Chloe A, Ivy K, Lyra W
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In an epic soccer showdown between two fierce girls' teams, each 
player showcased their incredible skills and determination! The 
game kicked off with thrilling passes and strategic plays as 
both sides battled for dominance. With each passing minute, 
the momentum swung back and forth, with both teams 
launching powerful attacks and defending with precision. 
The crowd erupted with excitement, cheering on their favorites with gusto!
But even after giving it their all, the score remained locked at 0-0. Can you
believe it? The game went into overtime, and then even more extra time,
but still, no goals! So, they had to settle it with a penalty shootout! Each
team chose five players to take their shots, and guess what? They all nailed
it! It was nail-biting! Then, they had to keep selecting players until only two
of ours remained. When the other team missed a shot, it all came down to
our second-to-last player. She took a deep breath, focused intently, and
kicked the ball straight into the goal! We won! The field exploded with
cheers as everyone rushed onto the pitch, jumping and hugging in one
epic celebration. It was a moment we'll never forget!

Written by Lyra & Ivy, 6L



info@kidsunlimited.com.au

www.kidsunlimited.com.au

1300 424 377

ROOM: 

STARTS ON 25 JUL

FOR PREP - YEAR 6

$170 FOR 8 SESSIONS

THURSDAY, 11:05-11:55 AM

Chess is the original and enduring "thought sport" played throughout the
world and has many benefits for young people. These include improved
cognitive skills as well as self confidence and resilience. With coaches who
rank among the best players in the country our chess programs are
tailored to suit the needs of all abilities. 

LIBRARY/DISCOVERY CENTRE

at
Chess

St Mary's School 
Greensborough (VIC)

ENROL

NOW!
ONLINE 

Scan or click
the QR code

to enrol
online!

TRIALS

AVAILABLE!
PLEASE CALL TO

BOOK ONE IN
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Congratulations to Allie Cafiero, a previous St Mary’s Student
currently in year 10 at OLMC. She has been selected to represent
Australia in Karate at the 2024 Commonwealth Championships in
Dhaka, Bangladesh!

https://www.karateaustralia.org.au/team-
announcement/2024-ckf-karate-championship/
 Events | Commonwealth Karate Federation

Allie is the 2023 National Silver Medalist, and 2024 VIC State
Bronze Medalist. She will be competing at the 2024 National
Championships in August before setting off for Bangladesh in
September. 

Good Luck Allie!
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https://www.karateaustralia.org.au/team-announcement/2024-ckf-karate-championship/
https://www.karateaustralia.org.au/team-announcement/2024-ckf-karate-championship/


A few of us old classmates are organising a reunion for September 2024; being 60 years since our grade
6 class. We are still trying to contact past students, we have included a photo of our class and the names
of the students. This photo was kept by Sr Francesca who was principal and our class teacher for grade 6. 

Hopefully relatives, who currently have a relationship with the church and school might know someone in
the 1964 class.

I have also included 2 recent articles from the Age Newspaper written about the suburb of
Greensborough and of Watsonia. It was in a section titled "the Burbs now and then". One was written by
my classmate Diane Websdale Morrissey and the other was written by me. The articles recall some of our
early experiences of the suburbs so closely connected to St Marys. 

The past students I know, are proud to have been students at St Marys and have fond memories of Sr
Francesca and the school.
Martin Galvin, respicer@iprimus.com.au, Mobile: 0458 597832
Andrew Walsh: 0419 222388

https://www.theage.com.au/by/di-websdale-morrissey-p536w6
https://www.theage.com.au/by/martin-galvin-p537f0

Class Reunion - Grade 6 Graduates from 1964Class Reunion - Grade 6 Graduates from 1964
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St Martin of Tours Primary School
Wednesday 21 August 2024 7-8.30pm 

WANT TO BE A BETTER DAD? 

 
A menALIVE RAISING FATHERS evening has the potential to transform a father’s 
approach to parenting. This has a powerful impact on the lives of the entire family and sets 
the children on a path to becoming successful, well-balanced, caring, engaged, and 
productive members of the community. 

Attending a RAISING FATHERS event is an investment in the lives of your children’s 
future. 
Bookings can be made via https://www.trybooking.com/CSJAR or via scanning QR code. 

 

There is a manual for almost everything these days, except for the most crucial and
influential role most men play: Fatherhood! 

Fathers matter as one of the key drivers of success and happiness in children. Research 
shows that children perform better in every social indicator if they have an involved, 
nurturing, and loving father. Fathering in today’s world requires men to embrace a more 
involved and proactive approach to parenting - beyond the traditional roles of “provide, 
protect, and punish”. 

With over 20 years experience in engaging with men across the country, menALIVE’s 
RAISING FATHERS evenings bring valuable insights and practical advice on modern 
fathering in a powerful and transformative evening. The evening is based on the recent 
book of the same name, co-authored by menALIVE co-founder Robert Falzon together with 
twelve other men, of varying backgrounds and ages, who share their collective and diverse 
lived experiences of fathering in today’s world. Robert Falzon has presented RAISING 
FATHERS evenings across Australia together with one of his co-authors. 

Event   Highlights: 

Practical Advice for Modern Fatherhood: Unpack actionable insights for thriving 
in today’s fatherhood landscape. 
Powerful Stories: Engage with impactful and informative testimonies and stories of 
other fathers that resonate deeply with the challenges and joys of modern-day 
fatherhood. 
Real Discussions: Participate in candid conversations with other fathers and 
community leaders navigating the frontiers of contemporary fatherhood. 
Inclusive Invitation: The event welcomes men fand their partners from all 
backgrounds. Come and be part of this transformative experience. 

•

•

•

•








